
Thursday, September 21, 2023 Regular Board of Supervisors Meeting 
 
Meeting called to order by Chairman Ken Mattson at 7:00 PM. Supervisors Mary Fratzke and Ed 
Hamlin were present. Also present was Clerk Kim Christenson, Treasurer Lisa Olson, and 
Zoning Administrator Gerald Evenson. 
 
Pledge of allegiance was said. 
 
Moved, Second, Carried MSC (Ed, Mary) to approve the agenda as presented. 
 
MSC (Ken, Ed) to approve the minutes of the August 17, 2023 Board of Supervisors Meeting 
minutes as presented.  
 
All monthly bills were reviewed. MSC (Ed, Mary) to approve and pay the bills as presented. 
 
Bob Mayo met with the board to discuss matters concerning 260th Ave, the gravel road on the 
lake. The road has a lot of run off from the road when it rains. Bob believes there is no crown on 
the road causing erosion to the road. Ken and Mary will meet with Jerry Black and look at the 
damage and what can be done to fix the road. 
 
MSC (Ken, Mary) to approve an assessing contract with the Kanabec County Assessor’s Office 
for the assessment years of 2024 and 2025. 
 
MSC (Ken, Ed) to forward the Mora Fire Department invoices #20230155 and #20230154 to 
East Central Energy for the fire calls on Legend Street and the intersection of Jade and 
Salmonson River Rd.  
 
7:41pm - The chairperson called for public comment three times. The following responded: 
 

Roberta Abraham – Wants to know what the township can do about a junk yard. Ken 
Mattson informed her that the property is within shoreland so the Kanabec County 
Environmental Services Department will need to address the issue. Ken did talk to the 
Environmental Services Department and they were going to do a site inspection. Roberta 
was also concerned about speeding on Nelson Road. 

 
7:50pm – The chairperson closed public comment. 
 
Parking lot quotes were received. The township received 3 quotes to expand the current parking 
lot. Quotes were received from: 
 
 Rocon Paving  $21,000.00 
 Erickson Asphalt $28,597.72 
 Prefer Paving  $26,582.00 
 
MSC (Ed, Mary) to accept the low quote of $21,000.00 received from Rocon Paving to expand 
the current parking lot at the town hall on the north side and add parking spots in the lawn on the 
west side of building. 
 
Six land use permit was issued last month. 



 
The board received zero Shoreland permits in the last month. 
 
The board discussed tree trimming on Garden Street. The board would like to share costs of tree 
trimming with Peace Township. 
 
The board discussed Point Trail, specifically the property of Kiwi Nguyen. Kiwi has made 
complaints to the board that the neighboring property owners have been parking on her property, 
dumping trash on her property, and building a garage that is partially on her property. The board 
will place “no parking” signs along the road boarding Kiwi Nguyen property line. Ken will 
contract Kiwi and let her know that signs will be put up. He will also let Kiwi know that she will 
need to contact the authorities if someone dumps trash on her property again. The supervisors 
will take a look at garage that is allegedly built on her property.  
 
MSC (Ed, Mary) to adjourn. Meeting adjourned at 8:24 PM. 
 
 
____________________________   _____________________________  
Clerk       Chairman 


